
 

Appendix to Positive Behaviour Policy 

The school’s Behaviour Policy has been reviewed to ensure that it covers COVID-19 related 
matters and incidents.   

The school must make provision to be able to sanction, up to and including exclusion, 
pupils who wilfully refuse to adhere to arrangements for social distancing and who 

deliberately cough or spit at other pupils or staff, thus putting them at risk. (DE guidelines) 

In these unprecedented times, we wish to support our pupils and staff, while maintaining 
our high standard of behaviour.  Consequently, we are attaching the following points to our 
Positive Behaviour Policy.  

1. In our aim to keep each other safe, pupils must 
a. remain within their designated bubble; 
b. maintain the appropriate social distance when asked to do so;  
c. adhere to the new arrangements for arriving at and leaving school; 
d. adhere to the new arrangements for break and lunch. 

 
2. Pupils who fail to observe the rules outlined above will initially be given a warning.  A 

further infringement will lead to a signing, referral to Head of Department and a 
phone call home. Any pupil who persistently infringes any of the school rules or who 
is involved in a more serious infringement, will be issued with a detention.  Parents 
will be informed. 
 

3. In addition, actions which breach safeguarding guidelines may lead to exclusion. 
 

4. All pupils, Prep 1-7, may receive a marble towards house points. (please see Positive 
Behaviour Policy) 

 
5. Prep pupils are not permitted to have mobile phones in school at this time. 

 
It should be noted that the above information is subject to change and may be reviewed in 
light of DE/medical guidance. 
 
Moreover, when we are able to do so, the original Behaviour Policy will be followed.  
Parents/carers will be informed of the change. 
 
In all of these matters, we will be working together to ensure we are respectful towards 
all members of our school community and that we are keeping ourselves and others safe. 


